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Gargrave CE (VC) Primary School, Neville Road, Gargrave, BD23 3RE 

Tel: 01756 749433   Fax: 01756 749463 

Email: admin@gargrave.n-yorks.sch.uk  Website 
Website: www.gargrave.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Every Child Counts: Every Child Contributes Issue 3 

White Ribbons 

Parents’ Evenings 

Thank you for attending this meeting, a valuable opportunity to meet the class teacher, get 

an insight on how your child is settling and the learning for the next few months. Please 

don’t wait until the next meeting to clarify questions. Staff are available before and after 

school- just get in touch via phone—call the office 01756 749433.  

 

Apple class parents evening will take place on 15th and 17th October.  The same timeslots 

you have already been given will apply.  If you are unable to make this time or have  

Forgotten your day/time, please contact Mrs Aldous. 

Safeguarding  

We have a safeguarding policy and this is reviewed annually.  

“All North Yorkshire schools, including Gargrave CE School, follow the North Yorkshire  

Safeguarding Children Board procedures. The school will, in most circumstances,  

endeavour to discuss all concerns with parents about their child/ren. However, there may 

be exceptional circumstances when the school will discuss concerns with Social Care and/

or the Police without parental knowledge (in accordance with Child Protection  

procedures). The school will, of course, always aim to maintain a positive relationship with all 

parents. The school’s child protection policy is available publicly on the school website.” 

Last week we held a fire practice, the pupils were all appropriately responsive and the 

school was evaluated in the required time. These are held each term.  

 

 

 

Amelie Frew (super phonic work) 

Fletcher Eyles (working with numbers above 20!) 

Archie Hair (for accessing all areas) 

Alice Walton-Brown (gives her best all the time) 

Annabel Dobson (super effort with her reading 

Charlie Hall (fantastic maths) 

Wilf Oddie (super whole class guided reading) 

Elsie Auckland (a super attitude to learning) 

Samuel Blackwell (excellent work in maths) 

Victoria Taylor (working very hard to improve in maths) 

Oliver Greenway (fabulous work in literacy) 

Oscar MacGregor (great work in maths and literacy) 

Tyler Nutter-Moon (fabulous creative skills) 

Monty Carruthers (amazing improvement in handwriting) 

Freddie Moorhouse-Smith (always ready to learn) 

Grace Welsh (keeping going in cross country) 

Euan Wood (super checking in maths) 

Dylan Panter (for working really hard on his presentation) 

Megan Webb (hard work, especially in maths) 

Harry Dean (for perseverance in grammar) 

Jessica Clemson-Banks (great BODMAS work in maths) 

Head Boy & Head Girl White Ribbon Nominations 

Amira Spataru (making others smile & Laugh) 

Fletcher Eyles ((sitting smartly in worship) 

Katy Hargraves (being a good role model in class) 

Harvey Pawson (not giving up in sports makers) 

Harvest Festival 

Thursday 18th October 9:30am. Pupils to arrive at school as normal. We shall then walk to church 

for our harvest service. It will last about an hour. You are welcome to join us. We would be  

grateful if everybody could bring a donation of food (our theme this year is farming).  The items 

wills be boxed up and given to the 2 care homes in the village and also the food bank.  Please 

bring tins etc. into school from next week and perishables (e.g. fruit) on Wednesday  

17th October.  Thank you. 

«Title» 



 

 

This is the main choice—there is 

a vegetarian option, jacket   

potato and sandwiches       

available every day (as per 

menus sent at the start of term). 

Menu 
Sporting Events 

Well done to our 47 runners who took part in the Skipton school cross country. 

They all tried their hardest and enjoyed their day. 13 are through to the  

Craven area final which are tonight - good luck and enjoy it. 

 

We have arranged for  Mark Gunn to come into school on 15th and 16th  

October to coach basketball to all the classes.  Reception  and KS1 will be on 

15th and KS2 on 16th.  Please ensure all PE kit is in school.  See bottom of page 

for details of his camp on 31.10.18. 

 

19/10/18—Archery lessons in small groups for Y3 & Y4 

 

Please note the following changes to the diary that we have been told 

about. 

Literacy 

Last Friday we were visited by the poet Brian Moses. He performed some of his 

poems to the whole school. We particularly enjoyed ‘Walking with my Igua-

na’. Some of Brian Moses poems can be found https://

www.poetryarchive.org/poet/brian-moses  

 

We strongly believe that all children should experience high quality books that 

enhance literacy skills and inspire them to read. We aim for children to  

develop a love of reading and this will help motivate them to write.  

To help with this we are sharing a fabulous and highly recommended list of 

‘100 books to read before…’ series created by Ashley Booth, a Year 6  

Teacher in Liverpool.  The list of 100 books to read in KS1, years 3 and 4 and 

years 5 and 6 can be found on our website. 

 

Monday 15th October 

Fish Fingers & Chips 

Raspberry Bun 

 
Tuesday 16th October 

Macaroni Cheese 

Apple Crumble & Custard 

 
Wednesday 17th October 

Roast Chicken Dinner 

Pin Wheel Biscuits 

 
Thursday 18th October  

Meatloaf & Mash 

Australian Crunch 

 
Friday 19th October 

Sausage & Chips 

Chocolate Flapjack 

 

Monday 8th October 

Chicken Strip Wraps 

Arctic Roll 

 
Tuesday 9th October 

Meatballs in Tomato Sauce 

Carrot Cake Muffin 

 
Wednesday 10th October 

Fish Cakes & Chips 

Chocolate Muffin 

 
Thursday 11th October  

Quorn Tikka Masala 

Chocolate Cornflake Pud 

 
Friday 12th October 

Margarita Pizza 

Sticky Toffee Pudding  

Health 

Y1 Hearing tests will be carried out at school on 9th October 2018 and anoth-

er reminder for you to sign up for the flu immunisation which will be given to 

children in reception, Y1, Y2, Y3, Y4 & Y5  on 17th October 2018. Please visit 

www.hdft.nhs.uk/flu-consent and enter the year group which your child is in.  

If you do not know the class or teacher name please leave blank.  You will be 

asked to enter a secure school code: MYQK6  

Y3/Y4 football  
(was 21.9.18) 

Rearranged for November 16th- consents will be 
rolled forward from the postponed event. 

Y2 basketball festival  
9th October 

Now at Greatwood on 9th October - not here-  
details on letter from Miss Hesleden  
(Y2 not Y1 & Y2) 

Basketball Competition 
7 pupils from Y6- 23rd 
October 

POSTPONED - no date given yet- will let you 
know when we know. 
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